



Committee on Agriculture and Rural Development

Newsletter 9th legislature - Issue No 01/2019

Tuesday 23 July 2019 09.00 – 12.30 (Coordinators meeting - "in-camera") 14.30 – 18.30 (Public Meeting)

> Brussels Room: JAN 04Q2



Highlights

Exchange of views with Commissioner Phil Hogan



Members will hold an exchange of views with Mr Phil Hogan, Commissioner of Agriculture and Rural Development. The aim of this exchange will be to present the structure and activities of DG AGRI and to give an overview of ongoing files. The discussion will most likely focus on the ongoing reform of the CAP, its timeline and the most recent developments in international trade.

Election of 3rd and 4th Vice-Chairs



Members will start the meeting with the election of the third and fourth Vice-Chairs. The other Members of the Bureau of the AGRI Committee have already been elected at the constituent meeting held on 10 July 2019.

Work in progress

General budget of the European Union for the financial year 2020



The AGRI rapporteur for the 2020 budgetary procedure, Paolo de Castro (S&D, IT), will present his draft opinion on the draft budget for the year 2020 proposed by the European Commission at the beginning of June. Members will have the possibility to table amendments to this draft opinion, as well as budgetary amendments aiming to change the figures of the draft budget. The vote on these amendments is going to take place on 4 September.

Next committee meetings

04 September 2019, 09.00 - 12.30 and 14.30 - 18.30 (Brussels) 05 September 2019, 09.00 - 12.30 (Brussels)

Useful links

AGRI website
Webstreaming
Meeting documents

<u>Calendar of AGRI meetings</u> <u>EP Press releases on agriculture</u> <u>Minutes of previous meetings</u>

AGRI Newsletter - For further information and subscriptions, please contact the Secretariat of the Committee on Agriculture and Rural Development (AGRI) at agri-secretariat@ep.europa.eu. The content of this newsletter is drafted under the sole responsibility of the AGRI Secretariat and for general information purposes only. The opinions expressed do not necessarily represent the official position of the European Parliament. The AGRI newsletter may contain links to websites from other organisations which do not necessarily endorse the views of the Parliament.